HIGHCROSS

MINUTES OF THE OWNERS AND RESIDENTS MEETING TO DISCUSS THE RESULTS OF THE HIGHCROSS SURVEY
Venue:

Conference Room, Management Suite, Level 3, 5 Shires Lane, Leicester, LE1 4AN

Date & Time:
Monday 9th December 2019 at 6.30 pm.

Please see full summary of the results by visiting: -
https://www.compass-bm.com/project/arcus-and-bar/ 

- For Arcus and Bar then the tab for the summary

https://www.compass-bm.com/project/circus-and-quad/ 

- For Circus and Quad then the tab for the summary
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JK opened the meeting by introducing himself, JC, JT & WC. The attendees then all introduced themselves.
JK thanked everyone for attending, advised that the purpose of the meeting was to go through the results of the recent Highcross survey, pick up on any pertinent highlights and then take questions from the attendees.

JK first asked that following on from the survey and notice for this meeting if anyone had signed up to the CBM website for their building and nobody had.

Mary Pool noted that she and her husband were non-resident owners and JK made the point that it would be far easier for them and fellow non-resident owners to keep themselves up to date as matters relating to them at Highcross if they were signed up to the website and thereby automatically receiving notifications of any relevant updates and information.

JK then undertook a demonstration as to how to register onto the relevant website to be able to gain information and receive updates.
JK then proceeded to review the survey results noting that there had been a 26% response from all the surveys sent out to both the Leasehold owners and current tenants.
The main preferred method of communication is by e-mail and JK noted that if owners/residents sign up to the designated website then they will automatically receive e-mail updates.

He also explained that whilst CBM is responsible for all management at Circus & Quad, at Arcus & Bar this responsibility is split between CBM and Centrick, who are appointed by the Head-Lessee. Consequently, at Arcus & Bar, CBM is responsible for the items listed on the results summary. There appears to have been some confusion at Arcus & Bar as to which agent to contact under what circumstances and JK hoped that this survey would at least help clarify that.

JK noted that issues have been reported at various times over the past year.

One of the main problems has been residents not disposing of rubbish in an appropriate manner. JK noted that information for waste disposal is on the website and that all efforts were made to identify residents misusing the bin stores and, if appropriate, charge them for any clean-up costs.
The heating & hot water system has also been a particular area of concern and JK pointed out that most of the breakdowns reported were directly as a result of apartment HIU’s not being properly serviced, which is the responsibility of individual apartment owners.

JK noted that post box keys are also the responsibility of individual apartment owners.

The one complaint regarding service charge fees related to Arcus & Bar. JK confirmed that the budget set by CBM had not changed significantly and therefore any increase in the overall amount paid must be as a result of budget increases for those items looked after by Centrick.

JK noted that more respondents had been satisfied with how quickly issues had been dealt with by CBM and that some issues did take longer than others to resolve, particularly if access to an apartment has to be gained, and that some issues had to be passed either to the Landlord or to Centrick to deal with. He would look to improve performance and asked everyone to use the dedicated reporting platform as this does help.

Generally speaking, respondents felt sufficiently or well informed on matters relating to the building. JK made the point that anyone who signed up to the website would automatically receive notifications of any relevant updates and information.

THE CBM office is predominantly rated good or excellent, but as ever, there is always room for improvement. JK noted that unless a query related to service charge payments it should be possible to deal with all other queries using the reporting platform.

The Caretaker is predominately rated good or excellent and JK reminded attendees that originally security and cleaning had been split between two third-party contractors and that by combining the role into that of concierge and employing Uriah direct, the overall service had been improved and at the same time costs considerably reduced.

JK noted that although his own rating as property manager was predominantly good or excellent as well, there was also scope for improvement although some of the poor ratings were with regard to issues that were not within his remit and which had to be passed to either the Landlord or Centrick to resolve.

It is noted that not many people are currently using the reporting portal or the website, which JK said he would be looking to improve and whilst the rating from those you had used it were all good or adequate CBM would be looking to make improvements particularly with regard to accessing information flagged on e-mail alerts. He did ask the question and it was noted that none of the attendees are currently registered to the website.
JK advised that the majority of respondents had rate CBM as either a good or excellent managing agent and that the majority would or might recommend CBM to a friend or associate and whist he was grateful for this vote of confidence he noted that satisfaction was not universal and that he and CBM would strive to improve their ratings still further.

The survey and a show of hands of attendees demonstrated an appetite for a resident’s association and a drop-in surgery run by the managing agent and JK advised that both options would now be considered.
Having reviewed the survey results, JK invited questions.

Wenya Gu asked for further detail on the split of management responsibilities at Arcus & Bar which JK again explained. She also flagged an apparent increase in management charges following Centrick’s appointment there. JK advised that CBM’s management fee went down after that appointment, that the costs of services provided by CBM were in line with those at Circus & Quad and  that he had agreed with Centrick their continued use of the same contractors as had previously been in place before their appointment and consequently he could not comment on any charge increases implemented directly by Centrick.

Emine Aydin felt that there had been poor communication with Bar residents when the gas supply there had been cut off. It was noted that this was not a problem that actually fell within CBM’s remit to resolve. WC also noted Hammerson’s involvement in helping to resolve this particular issue and that they were actively seeing to also tighten up their line of communication.
Following on from that JK was asked to explain how the district heating system operated, which he did noting particularly that whist CBM maintained the heating boilers and the supply pipework, the HIU’s are the responsibility of the apartment owners and if these are not properly serviced every 6 months then they can fail, can introduce air into the district heating network and that this can cause a general breakdown of the whole system, which CBM then has to track and fix.

JK advised that the district heating system is serviced monthly but because HIU’s are not being properly maintained, breakdowns continue to occur.

JK advised that access is still required to apartments in order to reduce the return temperature down below 40 degrees for the beneficial heating system to operate efficiently which in turn will reduce gas usage. Unfortunately, the take up for access was 50% in the Arcus, a third in both Circus and Quad and by only two people in Bar. CBM will write again to owners to ensure access is required in the New Year.

Bernadette Hayes asked what might be done to which JK candidly replied he really didn’t know: the HIU’s must be serviced but when he organised the opportunity for residents to get this done using NetElect at a very reasonable rate of £50 per apartment, hardly anyone took up the offer.
Bernadette Hayes asked CBM could take over responsibility for maintaining and servicing the HIU’s. JK and WC and advised that this could only be done if all leaseholders agreed to have their leases varied to accommodate this and accepted the inevitable service charge increase to cover the cost.

Reverting to the current need to access all apartments to adjust the HIU settings, the cost of which is being met by Hammerson’s, JK said that he would be writing to everyone again as this work has to be done.

Bernadette Hayes asked about how the energy supplier was chosen. JK advised that for Circus & Quad he uses a specialist broker who can access the whole supply market and also advise when is the optimum time to switch contacts. She also asked if dedicated carbon-neutral suppliers could be used to which JK replied that although this might be a laudable undertaking, his responsibility was to appoint the cheapest supplier.
Kully Atwal sought to raise an issue with regard to a water leak affecting one of her windows that has now been going on for 4 years but agreed that she would raise it with JK and Hammerson’s after the meeting had finished as this was a specific apartment issue.

Sarah Plummer raised an issue regarding an apparent lack of communication from Hammerson’s regarding the condition of the balconies and whether they can be used and what is going to be done to put them right.

WC noted that Hammerson’s have been working very hard to find the right fix for these balconies with fortnightly meeting undertaken by the surveyors, engineers and technical team assigned to dealing with this but that until such time as meaningful progress had been made there was nothing that could be reported on to the affected apartment owners. He also noted that different balconies would require different fixes.
Sarah Plummer advised that Hammerson’s would now need to work very hard at keeping affected apartment owners informed of any and all progress so that they could at least have some confidence that something was being done.

The issue of ant-social behaviour was raised, particularly with regard to people using apartments for very-short lets. JK reminded attendees that this was in essence a police matter and that there is advice on the dedicated website and that residents should please report all instances on the reporting portal so that CBM can build a clear picture of the nature of the problem and which particular apartments are the cause.

There being no further matters or questions raised, the meeting was closed.
